
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (Real Estate) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 12999 Agenda Number 68. 

Meeting Date: March 22, 2012 

Department: Office of Real Estate Services 

Subject 
 
Approve a resolution authorizing the filing of eminent domain proceedings for the Martin Hill Transmission Main 
Project for 1,140 square feet for a permanent waterline easement and 3,989 square feet for a temporary working space, 
staging area, and material storage site easement; both being a portion of Lot 1, Wells Branch Technology Park, a 
Subdivision recorded in Document No. 200000062, Official Public Records of Travis County, Texas, in Austin, 
Travis County, Texas in the amount of $15,338.  The owner of the needed property interests is NORTHTECH 
NINE, L.P., A TEXAS LIMITED PARTNERSHIP.  The property is located at 4616-9 West Howard Lane, in 
Austin, Travis County, Texas.  

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2011-2012 Capital Budget of the Austin Water Utility Department. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action:       

For More 
Information: 

Brenda Baker 974-1175; Janet Atkinson 972-1064; Lauraine Rizer 974-7078; Amanda 
Glasscock 974-7173. 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

      

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
The Martin Hill Transmission Main Project requires the acquisition of a permanent waterline easement and a 
temporary working space, staging area, and material storage site easement at the property located at 4616-9 West 
Howard Lane, in Austin, Travis County, Texas. 
 
The Martin Hill Transmission Main Project will provide water for the northwest and north quadrants of the City of 
Austin.  It is a part of the City of Austin's Strategic Water Facility Plan and will provide additional transmission 
capacity from the Martin Hill Reservoir.  The proposed 54-inch main will extend from Parmer Lane to the Martin Hill 
Reservoir. Approximately two thirds of the project follows the McNeil Road/Howard Lane alignment until it veers 
north to terminate at the reservoir site.  Easements are needed for the portion of the project east of the McNeil Road 
Cut-off to the Martin Hill Reservoir site.   
 
The City of Austin has attempted to purchase the needed easements. The City and the property owner were unable to 
agree on the value of the needed acquisition. The Law Department is requesting authorization to file an action in 
eminent domain on behalf of the City of Austin. 
 

 
 


